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The Almighty Dragon General Chapter 4961-Xezal activated the mountain 
formation to prevent everyone from escaping. It was not the right time to get 
on everyone’s bad side. 

Although the formation to sacrifice the entire Chaos District had been set up, it 
required substantial energy to be activated. Moreover, full activation would 
take some time. 

She wanted to ensure there were no variables to her plan, or else her efforts 
would be in vain. 

“Is that so?” 

At that moment, an old man wearing a white robe walked out of the crowd. It 
was none other than the Saber Sect’s Grand Patriarch, the Sword Master. 

The Sword Master stepped forward and said, “Before I arrived here, I heard 
the Dooms have colluded with the Extraterrestrial Demons.” 

Xezal stood up and refuted, “Nonsense! Who spread the false rumors?” 

The Grand Patriarch of another hidden sect also stepped forward and said, 
“You’ve gone through so much effort to hold the Endlos Tournament and lure 
us here so that you can kill us, extract our energy, and then resurrect your 
father, right? 

“You’re also planning to sacrifice the entire Chaos District.” 

The Grand Patriarchs of several hidden sects exposed Xezal’s plan. 

Xezal broke out in cold sweat. 

Mekaisto had already left the Dooms’ territory with the last bit of energy into 
the formation. He could not return soon, so Xezal had to buy some time. 

Xezal retorted, “Nonsense! The humans are the ones colluding with the 
Extraterrestrial Demons.” 



After speaking, Xezal showed them the scene of Yardos meeting with the 
Extraterrestrial Demons’ Second Commander and saving the Extraterrestrial 
Demons inside the Chaos Tablet. 

Xezal said, “I used the Endlos Heart to gain insight into these events. The 
humans have already allied with the Extraterrestrial Demons. Yardos is the 
main mastermind. James and the other humans are his accomplices. 

‘The humans are the ones trying to sacrifice the Chaos District. They have 
already started evacuating the Human Universe and are on their way out of 
the Chaos District. 

“I’ve already known about their plans for a long time and wanted to expose 
their scheme during the Endlos Tournament. Then, we could come up with a 
countermeasure together. However, I had to reveal everything in advance 
because I was being suspected just now. 

‘The Human Race has been secretly meddling in the Doom Race’s Endlos 
Tournament and using every possible means to drive a wedge between us 
and the other sects.” 

Xezal’s words were so reasonable and well-founded that even James would 
have believed her if he was clueless about the truth. 

The Human Universe had indeed started evacuating the Chaos District, and 
the scene of Yardos meeting with the Extraterrestrial Demons’ Second 
Commander was also real. 

After hearing Xezal’s explanation, everyone present became confused and 
unsure about who to believe. 

James became anxious after noticing them wavering. He stood up and said, 
“Don’t be fooled. So many powerhouses have already died in the Dooms’ 
territory. Isn’t that enough evidence to prove their wicked plans?” 

Xezal glared at James and said coldly, “What can their deaths in our territory 
prove? The humans have ill intentions and want to frame us. You humans 
deliberately killed these powerhouses in our territory. If we were the 
masterminds, we would never act in our own territory.” 

She pointed at James and accused him, “He’s also a human colluding with the 
Extraterrestrial Demons! Take him down!!!” 



With Xezal’s order, a few fully-armed soldiers rushed into the hall and 
besieged James. 
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cultivator she was accusing was James. However, he had stepped forward 
and pointed fingers at her. Therefore, he naturally became her enemy, and 
she had to eliminate him. 

The soldiers were dressed in black armor and were wielding swords. As soon 
as they entered the hall, the other powerhouses stepped back and cleared an 
area for them. 

They could not tell what was the truth and were still confused. Therefore, they 
did not want to act rashly before having a clearer picture of the situation. 

James was not bothered by the soldiers. He looked at Xezal, casually waved 
his hand, and a scene began to play before everyone. In the scene, Xezal 
brought Wyot to a spiritual mountain in the Dooms’ territory. Then, the two 
opened a formation and met with an Extraterrestrial Demon. The scene of 
Wyot almost being devoured was also shown. 

‘This…” The powerhouses inside the hall were shocked. 

“You think a fake illusion is enough to make me the scapegoat?” 

Xezal’s face darkened. She raised the Endlos Heart, and a dazzling light 
emerged, shattering the scene that James had presented. Then, she ordered, 
“Take him down! After the new Endlos Lord is chosen, he shall punish this 
man who has conspired with the Extraterrestrial Demons!” 

The ancient powerhouses present were immediately intrigued by the mention 
of the Endlos Lord. 

James sneered, “Hah.” 

The soldiers charged at James, and countless Sword Energy slashed at him. 

However, James remained unscathed. 

Boom! 

Shockwaves permeated the area and destroyed the hall. Countless cultivators 
flew up from the ruins. 



James also floated steadily in the sky, surrounded by soldiers. 

Xezal’s face was grim. She stared at James and thought to herself, ‘Who the 
hell is he? Could it be James?1 

However, she quickly dismissed the thought. She had already lured James 
out of the Chaos District, and he was on the way to save Yardos. It was 
impossible for him to still be in the Dooms’ territory. 

‘If it’s not James, who is it? Henrik, perhaps?’ 

To Xezal, the only humans that could pose a threat to her were James and 
Henrik, who had somehow acquired the Grand Purge Formation. 

Without Mekaisto, Xezal was not confident dealing with James and Henrik 
alone. Regardless of the identity of the human before her, her goal was to buy 
as much time as possible. She wanted to deal with the troublesome human 

with the Endlos Heart. 

James also had an Endlos Heart, but his was genuine. However, the Endlos 
Heart was James’ trump card against the Extraterrestrial Demon’s Second 
Commander, Mekaisto. Therefore, he did not want to expose it before 
Mekaisto appeared. 

Swoosh!!! 

At that moment, the soldiers surrounding James launched another attack. 

James did not want to hurt the Dooms’ soldiers, who were oblivious to the 
truth. However, they had already taken action against him. Thus, he no longer 
showed mercy. With the wave of a hand, he summoned a few mysterious 
inscriptions that contained terrifying power. 
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and the soldiers instantly evaporated. 

Xezal realized the human before her was incredibly powerful and had to be 
either Henrik or James. Her opponent was one she was incapable of handling 
alone. 

She said, “The Endlos Tournament will start in advance! 



Whoever kills that human will be rewarded with the Endlos Heart! The Endlos 
Heavenly Path recognizes the one who possesses the Endlos Heart as the 
new Endlos Lord!” 

A few powerhouses were instantly intrigued by her words. 

James looked at the powerhouses about to take action against him and 
reprimanded them, “You’ve all lived for so long but can’t even tell right from 
wrong. A fake Endlos Heart and the position as the Endlos Lord is enough to 
fool you and make you lose all logic! 

“You’re saying it’s fake?” Xezal sneered. 

Immediately afterward, she activated the Endlos Heart. At that moment, the 
power of the Ten Districts’ Heavenly Paths gathered around her. She was 
surrounded by a colorful light, making her look like an ethereal being. 

With the power of the Ten Districts’ Heavenly Paths shrouding her body, her 
aura instantly skyrocketed. She looked like a peerless goddess, and a few 
weaker cultivators even had the urge to worship her. 

After sensing the power of the Ten Districts’ Heavenly Paths, a few 
powerhouses were tempted. 

“Stop your nonsense, Demon!” An elderly man with a long white beard, 
dressed in a gray robe, stepped forward and leaped into the sky. 

The elderly man emitting a powerful aura was the Grand Patriarch of a hidden 
sect and was at the peak of the Chaos Transcendere Rank. His cultivation 
base was more potent than Lucius, who was acknowledged as the Endlos’ 
strongest cultivator. 

James looked at him coldly and sneered, ‘The peak of the Chaos 
Transcendere Rank? Step down. I don’t want to have to kill you or anyone 
else. The more that die, the more energy Zaden will absorb for his 
resurrection.” 

The elderly man mocked, “Even now, you’re still trying to deceive us?” 

The elderly man was the Grand Patriarch of a hidden family, the Xenakis. His 
name was Bardwell Xenaki. 



Bardwell summoned a battle axe and swung at James. His attack seemed like 
it could split the void apart. 

James cast the Blithe Omniscience and dodged the attack. 

He came to the Dooms to prevent Xezal’s scheme, not to fight against the 
powerhouses from these hidden sects. Killing them would only be helping 
Xezal’s plan. 

‘The Blithe Omniscience?” Xezal’s face darkened. 

She was sure that the man was James. 

The Blithe Omniscience was a Supernatural Power created by Yardos. In the 
Human Race, there were only a handful that had cultivated it. There were 
even fewer people who had such high proficiency in it. 

Xezal shouted, “What’s your goal for sneaking into our territory, James?!! Are 
you trying to stir up conflict between us and the other sects? You want us to 
fight so the humans will reap the benefits, right?” 

Her voice resounded throughout the area. 

The powerhouses present were shocked after hearing James’ name. 

Everyone was aware of James’ strength. In the Chaos Arena, James 
shattered the Tenfold Purge Formation and killed several powerhouses at the 
Chaos Rank. 

“Is it really him?” Among the crowd in the distance, a woman in a purple dress 
stared at James. 

The woman was none other than Waleria. 

Waleria had accompanied the Theos Sect’s Leader, Sedris, to attend the 
Endlos Tournament. 

James did not think about hiding his identity anymore. He transformed back 
into his actual appearance and said calmly, “You’re right, it’s me. As long as 
I’m here, I won’t let your plan succeed, Xezal.” 

“Haha!!!” Xezal let out a cold and murderous laughter. 
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other, their eyes full of hostility. 

Xezal said coldly, “Yardos is colluding with the Extraterrestrial Demons. How 
do you explain your close relationship with Yardos?” 

Xezal used every means to buy time until the formation around the Chaos 
District activated. Soon, it would be a killing spree, and the entire Chaos 
District would be sacrificed. 

Mekaisto had gone to activate the formation, and Xezal had to wait for his 
return. Otherwise, the situation would get out of her control. 

“She’s right. Give us an explanation, James.” 

“Are you working with the Extraterrestrial Demons as well?” 

The powerhouses questioning James trusted him. However, Xezal claimed to 
have used the Endlos Heart to gain a vision of Yardos rescuing the 
Extraterrestrial Demons. Therefore, they had doubts about Yardos. 

James did not bother explaining himself. He said, ‘The Extraterrestrial 
Demon’s Second Commander is within Mount Chaos. If you can’t trust me, 
how about we head there and find out the truth?” 

He looked toward Xezal and asked, “Shall we go together?” 

Xezal replied, “Why not?” 

James thought Xezal would try to obstruct him in every way possible. A bad 
premonition rose in his heart after seeing her agree without hesitation. He 
thought to himself, ‘Could the Extraterrestrial Demons have already left?’ 

He released his Zen and scanned the spiritual mountain that Xezal had met 
with the Extraterrestrial Demons. The formation around it was still active. His 
Zen was unable to penetrate it to detect Mekaisto’s presence. 

With the current circumstances, James had no choice but to try it. 

Xezal gestured to him, saying, “Lead the way.” 

James walked ahead of them. In a flash, he appeared on the spiritual 
mountain where Mekaisto was. A large group of cultivators arrived after him. 



Everyone immediately sensed the mysterious formation around the spiritual 
mountain and looked at Xezal. 

One of them said, “Open the formation, Xezal. Let us check the area.” 

Xezal opened the formation without any hesitation. 

After opening the formation, the spiritual mountain appeared before their eyes. 
The dark palace had been replaced with an extravagant and majestic palace. 
There were also a few soldiers from the Dooms inside the palace. 

Xezal explained, “This spiritual mountain is our holy site. Only core members 
are permitted to enter.” 

Noticing that nothing was abnormal, everyone’s gaze turned to James. 

Xezal asked coldly, ‘What do you have to say now, James?” 

James’ brows furrowed. He was sure Mekaisto was responsible for the 
previous killings. How did he suddenly disappear? 

“You better explain yourself, James. Otherwise, you won’t be able to leave 
this place alive.” 

‘What else do you have to say now, James?” 

The powerhouses questioned James. 

James took a deep breath. 

Xezal was meticulous with her plan. 

James felt it was unnecessary to explain to these powerhouses who were 
blind to the truth. Since the Extraterrestrial Demon’s Second Commander was 
not around, it was the perfect chance to kill Xezal. 

He said calmly, “I’ve nothing to say. The truth will come to light soon. 
Unfortunately, you guys might already be dead by then. The moment 
everyone stepped into the Dooms’ territory, you’d already been destined to 
die. Your only chance of survival is to join forces with me.” 

James’ voice resounded in the area. 



Bardwell shouted coldly, “Arrogant! I’d like to see if you’re as terrifying as the 
rumors make you to be.” 

 


